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November 16,2004 

Ms. Beth A. O’Donnell 
Executive Director 
Kentucky Public Service Commission 
2 1 1 Sower Boulevard Case 2004-00453 

NOV 1 9 20114 

PUBLIC SERVICE 
COMMI33IOM Frankfort, KY 40602-061 5 

SUBJECT: Application Requesting Certificate of Public Convenience & Necessity 
with Financing for New Salem Church County Expansion Project 

Dear Director O’Donnell; 

Enclosed you will find our application for the above project. This project has been in the planning and 
design stage beginning in 1998. Our District has developed of Plan of Finance which uses a Tobacco 
Settlement Grant, a portion of unrestricted reserves, and a new tax-exempt, fixed rate private sector bond 
issue. A portion of the bond sale amount will be used to retire a portion of our current variable rate debt. 

Bids were received fkom contractors on October 19,2004. Our Board has since accepted the applicable 
bids, and authorized staff and legal counsel to proceed with the project. In the bidding documents, the 
contractors are required to hold their bid prices for ninety days or until J m m  19.2005. 

The District requests expedited Commission approval of the financing plan and issuance of the 
Certificate of Public Need & Necessity no later than this date so that the District would not need to re- 
bid the project or accept higher prices from the contractor’s, most likely increasing the construction costs 
of the project and likely higher interest rates on the new bonds as interest rates have been and are 
predicted to continue increasing. 

Our District is one of the few water districts in the state to not use or require federal funds for our capital 
projects. It has been our experience, however, that this fmancing approach has taken excessive time for 
review and approval by the Commission. We would hope that would not be the case with this project, 
and that your staff is able to provide an efficient review and approval of our project. We are available to 
meet with your staff as needed to help expedite this review. If you have any questions, please do not 
hesitate to call. 

Jim Bruce, 4 eneral Manager 

Phone 1-270-351-3222 FAX 1-270-352-3055 














